
From: GP MCGRATH <gp.mcgrath@btinternet.com>  
Sent: 25 August 2022 20:11 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Application for Moon Lounge 34 Hornsey High Street N8 7NX 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I wish to express my opposition to the proposed licensing application re the above. 
My wife and have lived in this area for 44 years and can understand the concerns of our neighbours 
in opposing this application.The noise levels during our time living in this area have increased 
considerably and for certain has caused our residents and neighbours a great deal distress, worry 
and fear for their safety.Also the risk of increased anti-social behaviour and late noise and rowiness 
is a constant fear. 
 
The area is well catered for drinking and eating with pubs and restaurants providing these services 
but an additional establishment will only add to the noise and perhaps anti- social behaviour. 
 
I would like to protest against this application and I look forward to hearing that 
residents/neighbours  
will be invited to a Council meeting to discuss this matter with the interests of the residents taken 
into account. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Gerald McGrath 
3 The Gardens 
High Street 
London N8 7PL 

 
From: Bec Gray <becgray1@yahoo.co.uk>  
Sent: 01 September 2022 12:17 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection against application for a Variation of a Premises Licence - LN/000005247 - 
Hornsey High Street 
 
To whom it may concern.   
  
This is in relation to the application of a Variation of a Premises Licence - LN/000005247, 34 High 

Street, N8 7NX, Hornsey, by Fation Gjana 
  
My family and I live at 8 Rectory Gardens, a short distance from 34  Hornsey High Street, where the 
relevant application is being made.  
 
I am objecting to proposals for a  venue to provide late night (post midnight) refreshments, music 
and live music.  
 
The pubs close to 34 hornsey high streetcan already create a level of noise which is difficult for 
neighbours. Sound carries clearly into our homes from hornsey arms and the Tav. When they have 
had events that ended late, the noise has been hard to cope with. My son who sleeps at the front of 
the house closest to hornsey high street has to keep his windows closed despite heat because of the 
noise of people chatting and shouting outside the current bars and it’s worse if music is being 
played.  
 
Having a third drinking premises with a license to play music and provide alcohol until 1 
or 1.30am every weekend could be unbearable.  



  
We are frequently disturbed by late-night noise of drunken people coming out of venues and 
sometimes anti-social behaviour. Having a music venue in a residential area is particularly 
concerning in terms of noise levels. 
  
Yours 
Rebecca gray  
8 rectory gardens  
Hornsey  
London N8 7PJ 
07810753820 
 
And Alan power of same address  
  
Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone 

 
From: Debbie Goodwin <debgoodwin58@gmail.com>  
Sent: 01 September 2022 15:18 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: APPLICATION FOR A VARIATION OF A PREMISES LICENCE LE POT DE TERRE, 34 High St N8 
7NX .....LN000005247 
 
 
To The Licensing Team 
 
I would like to raise my objections to yet another bar/pub on Hornsey High Street, which is just a 
stones throw away from the other four bars/pubs!! Situated amidst a residential area with living 
premises above is just adding to the ongoing ASB that we the residents have to endure.  
 
Noise levels from amplified sound systems impact on residents quality of life, as was the case from 
the existing bars/pubs this summer. The Police attended on several occasions due to noise levels and 
brawling on The Gardens. It meant that residents could not enjoy the use of their outside space. 
 
The limited space outside Le Pot de Terre is another issue....people spill out onto The Gardens (as 
has been the case with the other bars) drinking and discarding glasses, bottles, litter etc. and using 
the grassed area by Campsbourne Church as a place to urinate!! 
 
 
 Street furniture and structures on The Gardens have been repeatedly damaged by people under the 
influence of alcohol.  I, along with the Councillors have reported this to Haringey Council, but to date 
they have not been repaired 
 
Drug dealing is another worry, that often increases where alcohol is sold. The High St is already a 
"known" site for drug dealing and loitering,  and dealers often use Rectory Gardens as cut through. 
In addition families are concerned about their  safety due to the increase in alcohol consumption 
and drug use in this area...so another pub/ bar is a cause for great concern. 
 
Regards 
Deborah Goodwin 
19 Rectory Gardens 
N8 7PJ 

 
From: Mike Berkoff <mike.berkoff@btinternet.com>  
Sent: 03 September 2022 11:28 

https://overview.mail.yahoo.com/?.src=iOS


To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Cc: elin_weston@hotmail.com; adamhjogee@gmail.com 
Subject: License application to extend licence hours at 34 Hornsey High Street, London N87NX 
 
From Michael Berkoff, 14 Rectory Gardens London N87PJ, mike.berkoff@btinternet.com  
 
To whom it may concern,  
I should like to make an objection to the application for extended alcohol licensing hours at, 34 
Hornsey High Street London N87NX, also known as Le Pot De Terre and I believe is to be renamed 
Moon Lounge.  
The High Street already has several premises, within 100 yards, selling alcohol late into the night.  
The area is predominantly residential and has two schools. There has been late night noise and some 
antisocial behaviour which affects those living in the area. Another venue selling late night alcohol 
will significantly deteriate the character of the area and encourage the reputation of Hornsey as a 
district for excessive drinking. This would definitely be to the detriment of the local residents.  
Yours sincerely,  
Michael Berkoff  

Sent via BT Email App 

 
From: Cristian Chiotea <cristian.chiotea@yahoo.co.uk>  
Sent: 03 September 2022 12:40 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Concerns regarding new business on 34 High Street N87NX 
 
 
Sir/Madame, 
 
I just find out that it will be a new business on 34 High Street N8 7NX and is applying for alcohol and 
music licence on the venue. I am concerned about late night hours that can have an impact on an 
already very noisy residential high street. I have a very early start in the morning Monday-Friday(6 
am) and I need to rest. I am concerned that I will hear music playing during the night. 
 
My details: Ionut-Cristian Chiotea 36B High Street N8 7NX 07482183482. 
 
Kinds regards, 
Cristian Chiotea 

 
From: Katie Harris <katieharris1969@hotmail.com>  
Sent: 03 September 2022 18:29 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Complaint about application for a lease variation to Le Pot de terrestrial, 34 high Street 
Hornsey, N8 7NX 
 
Dear Sir/Madam,  
I have just received notice that the above residence wants to make a variation to their licencing 
agreement to include alcohol, music and late night/early morning closing. 
 
I, Catherine Harris, of 20 Nightingale Lane N8 7QU, telephone number 07843382894, object strongly 
to this as this is a residential area and not a place for late night/early morning music, noise and 
general loud rowdiness caused by alcohol consumption.  
 
As an area, we are already hard hit by streets not cleaned, gun shootings, people being beaten up, 
car theft and gangs, so please do not add to our already tormented lives and misery by allowing late 
nigh/early morning noise pollution and potential damage to our cars, families and homes caused by 
those people drinking too much in the week and at weekends  

mailto:mike.berkoff@btinternet.com


 
I hope you do not allow his variation of lease to go through due to these awful circumstances we are 
already living in.  
Yours sincerely,  
Katie Harris 
 
Get Outlook for Android 

 
From: Jenna Goldberg <jennagoldberg@live.com>  
Sent: 03 September 2022 18:34 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Comment on application 
 

Re: Le Pot De Terre, 34 High Street, Hornsey, London, N8 7NX. 
Ward – Hornsey 

 
I am writing to object to this application as a close neighbour of this location. The hours that have 
been applied for are hugely  inappropriate for a residential area, this would essentially be a night 
club and there is already a lot of noise and anti-social behaviour from the current establishments 
along Hornsey High Street, only tolerable because they close at 11pm.  This part of Hornsey High 
Street is already an issue for police and residents as a result of drug and alcohol abuse as well as 
nearby gang activity. 
 
I would be minded to support a business venture here – a thriving high street is a good thing – if the 
licence was curtailed to pub hours to reflect the residential character of the area. 
 
Thank you, 
Jenna Goldberg 
15 Rectory Gardens N8 
 
 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 

From: Lowe, Lucie <Lucie.Lowe@gs.com>  
Sent: 22 August 2022 10:26 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection against application for a Variation of a Premises Licence - LN/000005247 - 
Hornsey High Street 
 
To whom it may concern.   
  
This is in relation to the application of a Variation of a Premises Licence - LN/000005247, 24 High 

Street, N8 7NX, Hornsey, by Fation Gjana 
  
My family and I live at 16 Rectory Gardens, a short distance from the Le Pot de Terre on Hornsey 
High Street, where an application is being made to upgrade the alcohol and music licence for a 
Moon Lounge venture. We already suffer from noise and public disturbances relating to two other 
venues serving alcohol on the high street, the Tav and the Hornsey Tavern.  I would like to strongly 
lodge my objection to having another drinking premise so near to these two problematic venues.   
  
We are frequently disturbed by late-night noise of drunken people coming out of these venues and 
related anti-social behaviour. The sound carries straight through to the back bedrooms of our house. 

https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg
https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986


There is often shouting and arguments which make me and my family (we have two young boys) 
very uncomfortable and keep us up at night. Having a music venue in a residential area is particularly 
concerning in terms of noise levels.  
  
In addition, we are aware of frequent drug use/trading on the high street and are concerned having 
another late-night music venue in close proximity would exacerbate this, attracting even more 
opportunists.   
  
I’m also concerned about the extra rubbish and litter that we’d inevitably see as a result of having an 
additional drinking establishment. We already have a big problem with people leaving litter 
(including used cans and bottles) on the local green (The Gardens) and nearby, and I only see this 
getting worse. We have a school, St Mary’s, very near the venue and it’s upsetting that the children 
have to negotiate their way through broken bottles and fast-food rubbish daily on their way to 
school.  
  
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you with to discuss further,  
  
Lucie (Lowe) Williams 
16 Rectory Gardens 
N8 7PJ 
Tel 07985 181 909 
 


